;-

Val

Coventry Clty Council Information Governance Team

Postal Address:
Coventry City Council
PO Box 15

Council House
Coventry

CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk
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28 April 2022

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
Request ID: FOI414293752

Thank you for your request for information relating to Homes for Ukraine scheme.
You have requested the following information:

1. How many people in your local authority have signed up to sponsor Ukrainian refugees
as part of the Homes for Ukraine scheme?

The Homes for Ukraine website run by the Department for Levelling Up Housing and Communities
(DLUHC) currently identifies 596 prospective sponsors who have expressed an interest in the
scheme and live in Coventry. We would not be confident that every one of these expressions of
interest would result in a successful match. To date, 69 sponsors have so far been matched with a
prospective guest.

2. Has your local authority alerted the Home Office to any potential safeguarding issues
around anyone on the sponsor list? If so, how many people?

No.

3. Has your local authority asked the Home Office to remove anyone from the list of
potential sponsors? If so, how many?

Two property inspections have resulted in a decision to reject the proposed properties as
unsuitable. The website does not include the option ‘to remove' prospective sponsors, however we
have alerted DLUHC via the website.



4. How many people on the sponsors list in your local authority have been flagged up on the
Police National Computer?

Sponsor checks undertaken on the Police National Computer are undertaken by colleagues at the
Home Office. The City Council therefore does not hold this information we are therefore advising
you as per Section 1 (1) of the Act.

To advise and assist you further please contact the Home Office for this information via:
public.enquiries@homeoffice.gov.uk
5. How many people on the sponsors list in your local authority have failed DBS checks?

The Council is responsible for undertaking DBS checks for potential sponsors in the Coventry area.
As of 25 April 2022, no sponsors have failed these DBS checks.

6. How many families does your local authority hope to resettle as part of the Homes for
Ukraine scheme?

The scheme is uncapped and the Council will support a welcome for everyone who is successful in
obtaining a visa under the scheme.

7. How many children does your local authority hope to place in schools as part of the
Homes for Ukraine scheme?

The scheme is uncapped and the City Council will make the necessary arrangements working with
local schools, to secure a school place for every Ukrainian child who arrives in the city.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: FOI/EIR Disclosure Log, Publication
Scheme, Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request — email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.



Yours faithfully

Information Governance



